PASQUOTANK COUNTY, NORTH CAROLINA
                                                                      MAY 6, 2021 

The Pasquotank County Board of Commissioners met today in a special meeting on Thursday, May 6, 2021, via Zoom.    

MEMBERS PRESENT:
Lloyd E. Griffin, III, Chairman




Charles Jordan, Vice-Chairman 





Cecil Perry





Sean Lavin 





Barry Overman




Jonathan Meads
MEMBERS ABSENT:
Bill Sterritt




OTHERS PRESENT:
Sparty Hammett, County Manager




Sheri Small, Finance Officer





R. Michael Cox, County Attorney 




Lynn Scott, Clerk to the Board 

This meeting was conducted remotely due to the current State of Emergency. Commissioners and staff participated through Zoom. The meeting was live streamed on the Pasquotank County Facebook page and the County’s website for the public.

The meeting was called to order at 5:00 PM by Chairman Lloyd Griffin.  
1.
COMMENTS FROM CHAIRMAN LLOYD GRIFFIN, III:
Chairman Griffin read the following statement:
Good evening Elizabeth City and Pasquotank County Residents,

On April 21st, a tragedy struck Elizabeth City and Pasquotank County. This tragedy put our small community in the national and international spot light and we have worked very hard since that time to address the situation in a fair, calm, and caring manner. We thank you for your patience and calmness. We also continue to offer our deepest condolences to the Andrew Brown Jr. family for the loss of their loved one.

The purpose of this meeting is to discuss the Pasquotank County’s response to the current State of Emergency by considering a resolution asking the North Carolina General Assembly to consider revisions to the body camera law to improve transparency and ensure that the cloud of suspicion and rampant speculation that has descended upon our community will never occur again. 
A resolution has been drafted for review and if the resolution is adopted, it will be forwarded to our legislatures in the North Carolina General Assembly. The Pasquotank Board of Commissioners and staff will work with our local state representatives and reach out to our colleagues in all local governments across the state to encourage them to support their own resolutions supporting this change for transparency.  
I am encouraged at how the Sheriff has handled this situation.  We are thankful for the Sheriff’s Office, Elizabeth City Police Department, and many outside law enforcement agencies who offered to help us when we needed it.   
Since April 21, our law enforcement community has worked tirelessly, shoulder to shoulder, with local and outside agencies who have come to our community to help us maintain order as our community works through high emotions around this tragedy. Sheriff Wooten has been as transparent as the law allows given that there is an independent investigation being conducted by the SBI.
We know there is frustration both in our community and fomented by outsiders, but as I have stated before, “rushing the gathering of evidence and interviewing of witnesses would hurt any future legal case or cases that might be brought in the wake of this tragedy. Justice, when done right, takes time and it would be irresponsible for all parties involved if the law is not followed.”
The current North Carolina Body Camera Law was adopted in 2016.  The current law will apply to this case regardless of changes. And change in the general assembly can be slow. There is an extensive process to amend the law, but it’s one that our example might make necessary.

We understand the process by which body cam footage can be released and we understand why the judicial system wants each case considered on its own merits. We believe, in this case, that it would be best to release the footage and we were disappointed in the court’s ruling. We will, certainly, respect the decision.

Over the past 16 days, we have heard the calls, the chants, the emails and watched the protest rallies. We are listening. We want you to have confidence and trust that Pasquotank County Leadership’s effort for transparency in our community will resonate across the state of North Carolina.

Again, I want to thank community members for their peaceful actions over the last two weeks and urge everyone to join your county commissioners to practice patience while the investigation continues. 
2.
COMMENTS BY SHERIFF TOMMY WOOTEN:

Sheriff Wooten read the following statement:

From the start, I have promised the community that I would be as transparent as the law would allow me to do in getting to the truth.  Transparency is vital for all government and especially for law enforcement.  I wanted the body camera footage to be released to the public quickly to provide facts instead of rumors.  That’s why I went to court to try to get it released.  I didn’t get what I wanted in court, but I do respect the judge’s ruling.  I am happy to now work with the County Commissioners to hopefully change North Carolina law for the better of law enforcement, our judicial system, and the community as a whole.  Law enforcement should have the ability to release the body camera footage to the public to ensure transparency that the public expects today.  I look forward to working with the County Commissioners in doing what I can do to help improve the law.  In doing so, I feel it is important to remember in law enforcement our oldest and most basic ideals, truth, accountability, and justice.  
3.
CONSIDERATION OF RESOLUTION SUPPORTING CHANGE IN BODY 
CAMERA LAW:
County Manager Hammett stated that the resolution supporting changes in the body camera law was emailed to each commissioner prior to the meeting for their review.  Since the meeting is being held virtually, he read the resolution aloud.  

RESOLUTION OF THE PASQUOTANK COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS SUPPORTING A CHANGE IN THE BODY CAMERA LAW (G.S. 132-1.4A – 

LAW ENFORCEMENT AGENCY RECORDINGS) TO ENSURE TRANSPARENCY


WHEREAS, N.C. Gen. Stat. §132-1.4A is an onerous law that does not allow local law enforcement agencies to release body camera or any other law enforcement agency recordings in a timely manner to ensure transparency to the public; and


WHEREAS, nationally, states are taking action to enact laws that provide for a more timely release of body camera recordings for transparency; and 


WHEREAS, on April 21, 2021, Andrew Brown Jr. died tragically in an officer involved shooting involving Pasquotank County Sheriff’s Office deputies; and

WHEREAS, the Pasquotank County Sherriff’s Office desired to release body camera video to both the public and the family, as evidenced by their proactive petition; and


WHEREAS, the national spotlight has been negatively focused on our community with the claim that the Sheriff’s Office is not being transparent, while the North Carolina Body Camera Law is the roadblock that prevents transparency; and  
WHEREAS, our community is in pain; trust by our community members, the peace of our community, and relationships in our community have been eroded as a result of the onerous North Carolina Body Camera Law; and  
WHEREAS, the highly problematic Body Camera Law is causing Elizabeth City and Pasquotank County to expend a tremendous amount of taxpayer funds for the significant law enforcement resources necessary to maintain public safety and the financial impact of the law is overwhelming, especially in smaller rural counties. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Pasquotank Board of Commissioners that:

           Section 1.
Pasquotank County requests that the North Carolina Legislature act in a bipartisan effort to change N.C. Gen. Stat. §132-1.4A to ensure transparency for the public.

Section 2.
The Clerk to the Board of Commissioners is directed to forward a copy of this resolution to all North Carolina counties and municipalities.


Section 3.
This resolution is effective upon its adoption.

ADOPTED the 6th day of May, 2021.
Chairman Griffin stated that due to the special circumstances of having remote participation, he will request the Clerk do a roll call vote.  

Motion was made by Barry Overman, seconded by Charles Jordan to adopt the resolution as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.  
	Chairman Griffin

	Yea

	Vice-Chairman Jordan
	Yea

	Commissioner Perry
	Yea

	Commissioner Meads
	Yea

	Commissioner Lavin
	Yea

	Commissioner Overman
	Yea



The motion carried unanimously.

 There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned.  






    ___________________________________







    CHAIRMAN

__________________________________

CLERK TO THE BOARD
